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Minutes of the Committee Meeting 3rd Aug 2015
Present:
Stuart Harries
Chairman


Mark Sains
Secretary


Chris Green
Treasurer


Helen Morris
President

Dave Debnam
Vice President


Nathan Scott
Men’s Captain


Lynn Doyle
Ladies’ Captain


Andy Ward


Thom Darby

1 Chairman’s Comments
should like to thank all of the coaches and club members who gave up so much of their time to make our annual Beginner’s Course a success. Well done to all of those who took part – I hope that you enjoyed it, and I look forward to welcoming you as members of the club in due course.
We have seen been a busy month for racing, with the final races of the Luton AC series, the Fairlands Valley Relays and the Doug Anderson 5k all in the space of a few weeks. However, this did not prevent a very impressive number of very good performances at every event. Alongside the athletic achievement the Striders team spirit also shone through, with all members giving the maximum support and encouragement to their club mates.
The Luton Park Run continues to be a very popular event, even though it has suffered some disruption due to the park being used for other events. As members of Luton’s biggest running club, I would urge you all to take part at least once, either as a runner or a volunteer, and to wear your club vest with pride.

2 Apologies
Apologies were received from Kim Caddy, Zena Ellis, Dave Debnam
3 Previous Minutes

MS apologised for calling Kim Caddy by her maiden name. The minutes for July were accepted
4 Matters Arising
· MS apologised for not passing the SotM winners to SH. The awards are on order.
· MS requested a few helpers for Alf Brown (several members of the committee volunteered)

· There have been requests for more paces for flags. SH to pass the request on to ZE.

· Hiring Stockwood Park (for a family day) currently would cost ~£400 for a Sunday afternoon (12pm onwards)
5 Secretary Report

Correspondence received:

· From Beds AAA regarding re-instating the road running sub-committee. MS has details for anyone interested in applying.
· Regarding a petition to re-open the Barnfield playing fields

· From several runners about the Luton marathon

· MS uggested that a link was added to a website (Striders or marathon) to indicate that the marathon has been postponed indefinitely.
Inspire have notified the club of a room change for 12th November. Given this falls within the period of the AGM, MS suggested using this date as the AGM. SH to check with Crawley Green Social club.

6 Treasurer’s Report

CG presented the accounts:
· £228.53 cash

· £11527.09 in the bank

· £1287.18 for charity (as of 12th July)
7 Running Report by Lynn Doyle & Nathan Scott for Events in July 2015
At the start of this race report I must clear up a few late entries from last month. On the 30th June John Chapman ran the Milton Keynes 10k. John didn’t record a PB but was 1st V55 in this race which was part of the East Midland Grand Prix Series.  On the same day Adrian Copp was competing in the Eastern Vets outdoor Track Championship.  Adrian recorded a PB in the 800m of 2minutes and  8 seconds and was 1st Vet 40 he was also 1st Vet 40 in the 1500m although his time of 4 minutes and 44 seconds was not a PB this much surely still equate to fantastic running. On the 19th June Geraldine Tate ran Rat Race 69 miler called “The Wall” in 18 hours and 1 minute. We offer you all our congratulations on such superb running. 
4th/5th July
Luton Wardown Parkrun saw two Striders gaining PB’s, Martin West (25.45) and Fiona Edwards (30.35). Nathan Scott was 2nd overall in the Tallington Lake Triathlon.
What a great turn out Stopsley Striders had for the ever popular John O’Callaghan 5 mile race. Nineteen Striders took to the field, these included Miriam Tedder, Finbar Willis, Lance Richardson, Thom Darby, Darren Sutton, Kate Neale, Gez Fallon, Amanda Rankin, Bruce Benson, Kelvin Chadwick and Simon Cain.  Recording PB’s on the day were Dan Mann (36.00), Pat Blessing (33.38), Gary Fowler (36.47), Nick Crane 
(40.02), Mark Layzell (51.51), Tony Riley (41.43) and Tom Willis (38.41).  Liz Rollinson did not record a PB on the day but was still 3rd lady and 1st Vet 40 in the county. On the 9th July Adrian Copp competed in the Eastern Vets 1000 metres Trail Championship and finished 1st vet 40. Well done all on such terrific running and the camaraderie at the events.
11th/12th July
Ashley Philpot recorded a PB at Luton Parkrun of (23.05). Great running Ash!
The Luton 5k run part of the AC series saw a hugh number of Striders takes to the start line. The Striders that took part were Gez Fallon, Kate Neale, Bruce Benson, Finbar Willis, Thom Darby, Matt Crossland, Amanda Rankin, Darren Sutton, Miriam Tedder, Hannah Crane, Penny Kilby, Paul Davies, Lance Richardson, Gary Fowler, Andrew Durrant, Nick Crane, Susan Jane, Simon Cain.  Gaining PB’s on the day were Martin West (25.15), Pat Blessing (20.30), Martin Fallon (22.00), Donna Wiggett (34.56), Tom Willis (22.01) and Liz Rollinson who was third lady home with a time of (21.42). 
18th/19th July
The Luton AC 10k always very popular with Stopsley striders seemed to generate the same interest this year. On the start line and eager to participate were yet again Amanda Rankin, Simon Cain, Gez Fallon, Matt Crossland, Finbar Willis, Lance Richardson, Paul Keech, Miriam Tedder, Martin Fallon, Phil Nitchen, Andrew Durrant, and Simon Norris.  Gaining PB’s on the day were Darren Sutton (56.10) and Tony Riley (53.43). The 19th also saw Nathan Scott, Pam Abbitt,, Judy Read, Andy Read and Mark Layzell compete in the Newham 10k. Christine Hunter had a good run at the Greater London Olympic park race. Well done to all who raced over this weekend and wore their Striders vests with pride. Phil Abbitt ran the Anniversary run this weekend and Lorraine Webb improved her 10 mile time by seven and a half minutes competing in the Harry Hawkes race. Andy Ward also competed in the Kimbolton sprint triathlon and recorded a PB time on his swim and in his own words taken many years to achieve this. Do not ask him please about his run time.
A special mention and heartfelt congratulations must go to John Ryan for competing in the UK Ironman.  John managed to finish this epic feat in 16 hours and 6 minutes, a fantastic performance.  Well done John! Stopsley Striders are all very proud of you.
Another outstanding performance by three of our very popular Striders Liz Davies, Stewart Read and Calvin Chadwick was doing the Fairlands Valley 50k Challenge in 8 hours and 36 minutes. Marvellous determination you three!
Wednesday July 22nd was the date of the Doug Anderson 5k race. Taking part were Dave Debnam who was 2nd vet 65 in the County Championship and Karen Ashby who gained a PB for her age group and was 2nd Vet 55 in the County Championship. Paul Davies performed well and gained a PB of (18.47) and Andrew Durrant a PB time of (20.55).   Other Striders taking part were Paul Keech, Dave Hardwick, Gary Fowler and Gez Fallon.
25th/26th July
Ashley Philpott did the Bedford Parkrun in a PB time of (22.47) and Linda Scanlan a PB at Luton Wardown Parkrun of (21.49).
The one and only and very lovely Amanda Rankin gained yet another PB in the Tyhardheath Trotters 7 mile race which she states was a very hilly off road event with great support and a brilliant bar-b-que Nathan Scott was 2nd overall in the Tallington Lake Triathlon afterwards. Yet again well done Amanda!
This concludes the race report for July other than to say that we will only be recording PB times from any Parkrun events purely because they are proving to be so popular that the race report would be full of listings just from Saturday Parkruns. Obviously we love to see you participating in the Parkrun events and offering your support especially to our very own Luton Wardown Parkrun.
Please remember to put your names on the race record sheet, recording all of the details clearly. If your name is not down you cannot wade in your success. Please leave your comments in the comment box that is found at the front desk. All comments will be read and we endeavour to act upon any necessary issues or ideas.  Happy injury free running to you all.
8 Strider of the Month

Strider of the Month was awarded to:

· Liz Rollinson, for her racing throughout July
9 Club Race
Inspire costs are currently: £31.70 p/h for half a sports hall & £63.40p/h or the full hall
We are waiting to hear back from Lilley Hall

Cardinal Newman were not particularly interested (although this may have been due to out of term)

There has also been a request to reinstate the club 5k time trial.

· We will attempt to do this in the autumn.

10 AOB

SH reminded the committee that if there are any issues, please consider discussing with the chair (or other committee members), and not to be afraid of asking for additional support if help is required.
HM asked that coaches keep an eye on new people arriving at the desk to see if pacing/running group has already been organised.

· It was suggested that a few new coaches (especially female coaches) would be a good idea

· It was also suggested that the website should have a ‘coach page’ indicating what paces and distances the coaches normally run at, so that everyone has a reference.

HM also asked that DD update the website to indicate that we meet at 7:15 (to start running at 7:30)

HM checked the social dates:

· Sept 24th, Oct 22nd, Nov 9th
· Dec will be at Crawley (whenever most appropriate, SH to confirm)

HM also indicated that she will be having a cataract operation on the 27th August, and so will require cover for several weeks.

· The committee sends HM best wishes.

AW indicated that he is currently struggling with an arthritic knee. He hopes to continue with the introduction to speedwork, but may require support (he definitely needs cover for the 6th Aug)
· SH also suggested doing a PT core session

AW discussed doing a level 1 Tri coaching course (which would be reimbursed by the BTF)

· SH said to definitely do it if AW wants to

TD said that there was a great team atmosphere at the FVS relays

The suggestion box suggested that it would be good to have a ‘first race’ photo (to go with the marathon photo).

· If people note first races on the race sheet, then SH will give a special mention
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